Chair's report to the LSB, July 7, 2012

Sasha Futran and Margy Wilkinson met with Arlene Engelhardt on Monday July 2 to discuss a number of concerns.  Among these were the question of Pacifica's finances and anticipated budget cuts.  This is Margy Wilkinson's summary of that conversation.

 Arlene confirmed that Pacifica is looking at cutting $1M network wide.  We asked how the cuts were to be implemented and what would happen at each station.  She said that the cuts to each station would be based on the income to expense ratio at each station and adherence to the station budget.  She acknowledged that WBAI's expenses were too great for their income.  And said that the reduction of WBAI's central services from 19.5% to 9% (approx) was an effort to help WBAI to more closely match income to expenses.  That cut resulted in a cut in income to Pacifica of about $300,000. Arlene said that KPFT has the closest ratio of income to expenses and they have already come up with $70,000 in cuts.  

We asked about cuts at Pacifica and she said that Pacifica is "cut to the bone" -- Pacifica reduced its staff by 1.5 FTE in the last year and a half and "there are no more cuts that can be made."

Arlene told us that Pacifica has just sent out a fund raising letter -- something they normally do only at holiday time.  This letter usually bring in $70K - $80K.

Sasha and I said that it was our understanding that KPFA was very close to being on target with its budget and that it was paid up in central services.  We believe that KPFA is on target to end the year with a $130K surplus. We said it didn't make any sense to cut staff when the result of that will just be a drop in donations and therefore a drop in Pacifica's income.

Arlene said that it was not her understanding that KPFA was in such good shape financially but she wasn't sure; that there would be a meeting soon to iron out the discrepencies.  She finally did say that if it were the case that any station was on target with their income/expenses, there might not need to be any cuts at that station.

Arlene said that Pacifica would honor union contracts and work with the unions.  She said that Pacifica would not be implementing cuts.  They would be working with local management to do that.

We talked briefly about financial issues at other stations.  Sasha said that the WBAI problem had been around since she first came onto the LSB nearly six years ago. Arlene acknowledged that and then talked about how expensive it is to move a radio station -- $600K to $1M in the case of WBAI.  WPFW is looking for space that will require minimum build out to reduce the costs of moving. She also said that WPFW was up against a very hard deadline because the building they are in is being torn down.

Arlene said that she has presented a long list of options and a financial recovery plan to deal with Pacifica's financial woes to the PNB.  Finally Arlene said that when she has more information about KPFA's financial situation, she will contact us and schedule another meeting.
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